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Background 

 

On October 5, 2023, FDA Intergovernmental Affairs and Center for Drug Evaluation and 

Research (CDER) hosted a listening session with federally recognized American Indian and 

Alaska Native tribes on the safe disposal of opioid analgesics. FDA is seeking additional tribal 

input and comments to the Agency’s April 2023 announcement requiring manufacturers of 

opioid analgesics dispensed in outpatient settings to make prepaid mail-back envelopes available 

to outpatient pharmacies and other dispensers as an additional opioid disposal option for patients. 

Tribal officials have been provided an opportunity to provide written comment to Docket No. 

FDA-2023-N-0917. CDER also extended the comment period and the docket remained open 

through November 2023. These additional opportunities were announced in an FDA Dear Tribal 

Leader Letter dated August 31, 2023.    

 

Summary 

 

FDA is seeking information and comments from tribal governments and/or their designees on In-

Home Disposal Systems for Opioid Analgesics. In April 2023, FDA announced that it had 

established a docket to obtain information and comments that will assist the Agency in assessing 

whether in-home disposal products can be expected to meet the public health goal of mitigating 

the risk of nonmedical use or overdose if the Agency were to require drug manufacturers to make 

in-home disposal products available to patients under a REMS.  

 

 

There were 57 registrants, including Tribal officials, Tribal community members, Tribal public 

health representatives, for the virtual Tribal listening session. Paul Allis, Senior 

Intergovernmental Affairs Specialist opened the Tribal listening session with a welcome and 

announcements regarding the session proceedings and meeting expectations. Mr. Allis also 

acknowledged the unique government-to-government relationship that federally recognized 

tribes have with the federal government and reaffirmed FDA’s commitment to robust and 

meaningful consultation with Tribes. He then opened the discussion to Dr. Marta Sokolowska, 

Deputy Center Director for Substance Use and Behavioral Health, Center for Drug Evaluation 

and Research, discussed the Agency’s April 2023 announcement  requiring manufacturers of 

opioid analgesics dispensed in outpatient settings to make prepaid mail-back envelopes available 

to outpatient pharmacies and other dispensers as an additional opioid analgesic disposal option 

https://www.fda.gov/news-events/press-announcements/fda-moves-forward-mail-back-envelopes-opioid-analgesics-dispensed-outpatient-settings
https://www.regulations.gov/docket/FDA-2023-N-0917
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2023/04/04/2023-06650/in-home-disposal-systems-for-opioid-analgesics-request-for-information
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzA0MDMuNzQ1MjYxNjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5mZWRlcmFscmVnaXN0ZXIuZ292L3B1YmxpYy1pbnNwZWN0aW9uLzIwMjMtMDY2NTAvcmVxdWVzdC1mb3ItaW5mb3JtYXRpb24taW4taG9tZS1kaXNwb3NhbC1zeXN0ZW1zLWZvci1vcGlvaWQtYW5hbGdlc2ljcz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkifQ.3_H7NzWtvcWkLunoKaWsnGAdyzrQCo9nc6MC-V5dS_c/s/1448934512/br/157324166302-l
https://www.fda.gov/news-events/press-announcements/fda-moves-forward-mail-back-envelopes-opioid-analgesics-dispensed-outpatient-settings
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for patients. Dr. Sokolowska also discussed FDA’s broader approach to expanding additional at 

home disposal and ensure equitable access for patients, pharmacies, and communities.  

 

Following FDA’s presentation, there was a question and answer session. Paul Allis, FDA 

Intergovernmental Affairs, opened the listening session for questions from attendees. No 

questions or comments were received; however, tribal leader and/or their designees were 

encouraged to make additional comments to the docket. The listening session was concluded. 

read questions submitted by attendees in the chat portion of the Zoom meeting. Several questions  

 

Next Steps 

 
FDA subsequently posted a recording of the tribal listening session on our website and shared it with 

registrants. FDA will post a copy of the tribal listening session transcript to the docket. FDA is 

accepting comments to the docket through November 6, 2023. and will continue to monitor the 

docket for additional comments from Tribal officials.  

 

 

 

https://fda.zoomgov.com/rec/share/hWVEHhbjUosDE9CVIJsOHkIOY8iy4FetQPCAhQ0omEotvvhbiA65WDIKe2-NQlAF.fgSLhG_OeMYvMHRA

